
#7 - Sunday, July 29, 2012 At 3:00 P.M. 
 
The Colorado String Quartet: Julie Rosenfeld, Violin; Marka Gustavsson, Viola; Deborah Redding, 
Violin; Katie Schlaikjer, Cello; Assisting Artist Roger Tapping, Viola 
 
THE ARTISTS 
  
THE COLORADO STRING QUARTET 
 
The Quartet plays new works by composers of many nationalities, and has been the recipient of grants 
from the National Endowment of the Arts, the Peter Jay Sharp Foundation, the Aaron Copland Fund for 
Music, Meet the Composer Foundation, the Fromm Foundation and BMI. It has recorded new works on 
Bridge, Albany, New World, Parnassus and other labels. A recording of works by Henry Cowell was 
named a “best of 1999” by Gramophone Magazine, and a CD of Schubert and Mendelssohn received 
the Chamber Music America/WQXR recording award in 2001. Recordings and live concerts by the 
Colorado Quartet are frequently heard on radio and TV worldwide including the BBC and CBC, 
National Public Radio, “St. Paul Sunday”; and TV programs in Europe, South America and Japanese 
NHK. The Quartet was a special guest on Penn and Teller’s “Sin City Spectacular” on the FX Channel. 
The Colorado Quartet is Artistic Director of the Soundfest Chamber Music Festival and Quartet 
Institute, founded in 1991, which has received funding from the Massachusetts Cultural Council and 
the Arthur Foundation. The The Colorado Quartet has been a ground-breaking ensemble for nearly 
three decades. Catapulted onto the scene by back-to- back wins at the Banff International String 
Quartet and Naumburg competitions, it was the first all-women quartet to attain international stature. 
The first female quartet in history to perform the complete Beethoven Quartet cycle in Europe and 
North America, its acclaimed recordings of the complete cycle are now available on the Parnassus 
label. 
  
In addition to appearing on the major concert stages of the world, the members of the Colorado Quartet 
are deeply committed to communicating with a wide range of audiences: from grade- school children to 
professionals to prison inmates. During their tenure as Visiting Professors at Bard College, they 
developed a lecture series that places the quartet literature within a cultural context, making it relevant 
to today’s listener. The Colorado Quartet has taught at Yale University, and held residencies at the 
Oberlin College-Conservatory, the Banff and Orford Centres in Canada, Amherst, Swarthmore and 
Skidmore Colleges and the New School of Music in Philadelphia. It has held Master Classes on four 
continents in different languages and in the U.S., including at the Eastman School of Music, 
Northwestern University, the University of Michigan at Ann Arbor, Indiana University, Cincinnati 
Conservatory and Cleveland Institute of Music.  
 
ROGER TAPPING, VIOLA 
 
Roger Tapping, who chairs NEC’s chamber music program as of the 2010/2011 academic year, was 
violist of the Takács Quartet for ten years beginning in 1995. During Tapping’s time with the quartet, 
their international career included Beethoven cycles in New York, Paris, London, Sydney, Cleveland 
and Los Angeles, and Bartók cycles in New York, London, Madrid, Tokyo (for TV), Cleveland, and 
Pittsburgh. Their recordings for Decca/London, including the complete quartets of Bartók and 
Beethoven, have won three Gramophone Awards, a Grammy and three more Grammy nominations, 
three Japan Record Academy Chamber Music Awards, the BBC Music Disc of the Year Award, and the 
Classical Brits Award for Ensemble Album of the Year. As a member of the Quartet, Tapping taught 
regularly at the Aspen Festival, the Taos Quartet School, and the Guildhall School of Music.  



 
Born in England, Tapping played in a number of London’s leading chamber ensembles, making several 
highly acclaimed CDs, and toured for the British Council in Malaysia, Sri Lanka, and Mexico, before 
joining Britain’s longest established quartet, the Allegri Quartet, with whom he played from 1989 to 
1995. He taught at the Royal Academy of Music in London, was principal viola of the London Mozart 
Players, and was a member of the English Chamber Orchestra. He was a founding member of the 
Chamber Orchestra of Europe, and a frequent participant in Sandor Végh’s International Musicians’ 
Seminar in Cornwall, England.  Summer festivals include the Banff Viola Master Classes, the Yellow 
Barn Festival, the Perlman Chamber Music Workshop, and the Tanglewood String Quartet Seminar. He 
performs as a recitalist, a concerto soloist, and a chamber musician, playing regularly as a soloist on 
WGBH, and making frequent guest appearances with quartets from the U.S. and Europe. He is an Artist 
Member of the Boston Chamber Music Society, was a jury member and recitalist at the 2006 Tertis 
International Viola Competition, and was on the jury of the 2009 London String Quartet Competition. 
  
Tapping is a member of the Order of the Knight Cross of the Hungarian Republic, holds an honorary 
doctorate from the University of Nottingham, and is a fellow of the Guildhall School of Music in 
London.  
 
PROGRAM 
 
STRING QUARTET IN C MAJOR, K. 157      Wolfgang Amadeus Mozart 
-Allegro 
-Andante 
-Presto 
 
STRING QUARTET IN F MAJOR, OPUS 59 # 1 OPUS 59 # 1 (1806)  Ludwig van Beethoven (1770-
1826) 
-Allegro 
-Allegretto vivace e sempre scherzando 
-Adagio molto e mesto 
-Thème Russe: Allegro 
 
INTERMISSION 
 
VIOLA QUINTET IN G MAJOR, OPUS 111  (1890)    Johannes Brahms 
-Allegro non troppo, ma con brio 
-Adagio 
-Un poco allegretto 
-Vivace ma non troppo presto 
 
 
PROGRAM NOTES 
 
STRING QUARTET IN C MAJOR, K. 157 (1772-3) by Wolfgang Amadeus Mozart (1756-1791) 
 
This Quartet, like several other compositions being played at Music Mountain this summer, deserves 
far more performances than it receives. The C Major Quartet, like the other in this set of six Milanese 
Quartets is beautiful and offers a clear vision of what is yet to come. The “Milan” Quartets, of which 
the C Major is one, belong to the period of Mozart’s second stay in Italy during the winter of 1772-



1773. Each of the six quartets of the set are in three movements. While short, they are full of youthful 
charm and one can catch a glimpse of the incomparable maturity to come. The Allegro of K. 157 is 
somber and modulates, most often to minor.  However, we must not forget that this quartet is the work 
of a young man of sixteen. In the sadness of the Adagio can be heard a foretaste of what is heard at La 
Scala in works by Verdi and Puccini. The final movement seems to come straight from an opera buffa; 
it is brilliantly constructed and full of jubilation. There is strength, balance and ideal proportions.  
 
STRING QUARTET IN F MAJOR, OPUS 59 #1 by Ludwig van Beethoven (1770-1827) 
 
Count (later Prince) Andreas Cyrillovich Rasumovsky served for nearly a quarter century as Russian 
Ambassador at the court of Vienna. His palace, with its library, picture gallery and collection of statues 
by Canova, was a center of artistic life in the city. The Count owed his exalted status to the fact that his 
father and his father’s brother were well-qualified lovers who had great success with two imperial 
princesses, later known as the Empresses Elizabeth Petrovna and Catherine II.   The Count, like his 
father, was also an admirable violinist and played second violin in readings of Haydn quartets. He hired 
a string quartet with Ignaz Schuppanzigh as first violinist for his private use. They adopted the name 
“Rasumovsky Quartet” and gained international fame as interpreters of Haydn’s works. The group was 
placed at the disposal of Beethoven for rehearsal of his works at any time. It was to Count Rasumovsky 
that Beethoven dedicated the three quartets of Opus 59. 
 
Each of the movements of the F major Quartet is in sonata form. 
  
The F Major Quartet was one of the favorite works of the Gordon String Quartet, Music Mountain’s 
founding quartet. In fact, during the 1931 season, the Quartet played it twice, first on June 14 and again 
on August 22, the anniversary of Music Mountain’s Inaugural Festival the year before. 
  
VIOLA QUINTET IN G MAJOR, OPUS 111  By Johannes Brahms (1833-1897) 
 
Brahms wrote two viola quintets: the F Major, Opus 88 and the one you will hear today, the G Major, 
Opus 111. Interestingly, they were both written during Brahms’s annual summer retreat to Bad Ischl in 
upper Austria, although with 8 years separating them.  Although Brahms said of this piece: “You can 
bid farewell to my music because it is certainly time to leave off...and “I have worked enough; now it is 
time for the young folks to take over.” The Quintet gives no impression that it was written by a man 
ready to end his career. The music is strong, zestful and affirmative if somewhat reflective and 
nostalgic in the middle movements. But, all in all, it is very Brahmsian and could not be mistaken for 
the work of any other composer. 
  
The Quintet was first played in Vienna to great acclaim by the RosÕe Quartet on November 11, 1890. 
The Quintet’s first performance at Music Mountain was on September 14, 1940 performed by the 
Gordon String Quartet with Albert Spalding playing first violin and Jacques Gordon playing second 
viola.  
 
The broadcasts of these Music Mountain concerts throughout the United States and worldwide on the 
Internet are underwritten by Edward R. Hamilton Bookseller Company, Falls Village, CT 
www.HamiltonBook.com 
  


